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Courtesy of Art Reblitz 

The following two and one-half pages are excerpted from the June 1, 1925, Wurlitzer booklet 
entitled: Care of Wurlitzer Roll Changer. These pages are included here, as part of the Mechanical 
Music Press’s Registry section, to emphasize the importance of keeping the Direct Drive Gear 
Standard properly lubricated, as deKleist and Wurlitzer no doubt painfully learned firsthand early 
on via many disappointed and possibly irate customers. 

The happy 1906 inauguration of the Direct Drive Gear was probably welcomed by a lot of people, 
who were thoroughly exasperated and tired of dealing with the flat belt and counter-shaft drive 
system. Unfortunately, trouble was soon to follow. It is probably safe to say that the genesis of 
these few pages grew out of some ugly desperation when a tidal wave of severe worm gear 
failure problems began to surface in September of 1906, and that were faithfully recorded in the 
deKleist Journals. Wurlitzer’s reaction was to eventually redesign the worm gear standard, and 
by 1912 a new fully enclosed and “self-oiling” design was introduced and available for 
installation. The unit illustrated on the next page is the latest gear standard to be manufactured, 
the model SA-BB, with ball bearings on the worm shaft. 
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